ANC6A Community Outreach Committee
October 19, 2009 Minutes

Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Committee members present: Elizabeth Nelson (Chair), Necothia Bowens, Jean Kohanek, Louis Barbash

 (quorum)
Committee members absent: Rose Williams, Mark Roy
Commissioners present: Nick Alberti, Joseph Fengler
Community members present: Sheila Lyon, Jordan Washington, Michael Kuiken, Phil Toomajian, Heather Schoell
I. Agenda
1. Motion to adopt agenda. No objections.

II. Request for letter of support from Friends of Sherwood to become park-partners:
1. Mr. Washington and Ms. Lyon of Friends of Sherwood explained that they were seeking a letter of support from ANC 6A.  Ms. Nelson asked for the documentation (including the park-partners application) that had been requested in advance of the September COC meeting – but not provided.  At that meeting, the applicants were advised that the materials would need to be provided to the Chair of the COC a week in advance of the October meeting.  Again, the applicants did not have the requested materials, not even the park-partners application.  Ms. Nelson explained that the COC could not make an informed recommendation without the materials, in particular the park-partners application, and that the absence of the documentation did not speak well for the organizational abilities of the group.
2. However, since the applicants and other interested parties were present, the organization was allowed to answer questions.  We learned that Friends of Sherwood does not currently have by-laws, that its park-partners agreement expired in 2007 and that (in the absence of a “friends of” agreement) they have been staging activities through the “volunteers in action” program.
3. Ms. Lyon and Mr. Washington withdrew their request for a letter of support and will make a new request at such time as they have the required documentation.  At Commissioner Alberti’s suggestion, they will provide it to the Chair of the COC at least 10 days in advance of a COC meeting so that the Chair can have time to evaluate it for completeness before placing the matter on the agenda for a future COC meeting.
4. No recommendation.
III. Grant application from Maury ES PTA
1. Ms. Heather Schoell, Vice-president of the Maury ES PTA presented a grant application requesting funding for a sound system for Maury’s multi-purpose room.  She read a statement from Ms. Brittany May, the Maury music teacher, in which she explained that Maury has extensive and expanding performance arts programs (including speech, drama, dance, voice and instrumental music) that are not as effective as they should be due to the lack of a sound system.  Currently there is one microphone and one “boom box” and that is the extent of the available technology**.  Currently, the student performers cannot be heard from the audience which is disappointing and frustrating to both them and their audiences.  The Maury PTA was requesting $2,500 to purchase equipment but would seek supplemental funding from other sources if the request were only partially funded.  **It was later discovered that Maury does have additional sound system components (see #5 below) but they do not form a functional system which is why school personnel did not realize they even had them.
2. The COC members were in agreement that the purpose of the grant was worthy but Ms. Bowens (who has expertise in this area) felt that the equipment being requested might not be adequate for the size of the Maury multi-purpose room and that the proposal should be modified to include better speakers at a higher cost. This lead into discussion as to what equipment would be needed, the potential cost of that equipment and whether it would be feasible for Maury to begin with the initial design and add onto it later as additional funding might become available. Several in attendance suggested that the grant application should be amended to reflect better equipment and a larger funding request.  

3. At this point, the question was raised as to whether the COC should recommend funding at a higher level and whether ANC 6A funding should be contingent upon the Maury PTA receiving supplemental funding from some other source.  Mr. Barbash proposed that the application not be funded until such additional funding was arranged, citing concerns that if the original grant were funded and the funding proved inadequate, the equipment purchased with the funding might also be inadequate.  Ms. Nelson said she was concerned that if each prospective funding organization adopted the posture of not funding until all funds were raised, that they would be at a stalemate.  
4. Motion: Ms. Kohanek moved that the COC recommend that ANC 6 fund a grant application for the Maury ES PTA in the amount of $3,500, for the purchase of sound system components, contingent upon receipt of a revised grant application that would include additional, or more powerful equipment.  Seconded by Ms. Nelson.  Those in favor, Kohanek, Bowens, Nelson.  None opposed.  Barbash abstained.
5. Subsequent to the meeting, a revised grant application was received.  Associates of Ms. Bowens reviewed the original equipment list and advised her that it would indeed be suitable for its intended purpose.  However, the Maury PTA also solicited a bid from a sound system contractor (Cardinal Sound & Communication). During the site visit, the contractor discovered that Maury did have some sound system components that could be incorporated into a fully functional sound system.  He also explained that the sound system outlined in the original grant application would not entirely solve one of the principal problems – failure to project children’s voices to the back of the room.  He submitted a bid for $4,906 for equipment and installation.  If ANC 6A funds the grant request, the Maury PTA is committed to the additional fundraising and can do the installation in stages, if need be, as additional funding becomes available.
IV. Discussion of ANC 6A flier
There was brief discussion of the areas already covered. 

V. Agenda for November COC meeting
Ms. Bowens raised the issue that the COC/ANC is not as well informed as would be desirable with reference to DPR’s park-partners agreements or the Volunteers in Action program.  DPR did attend a COC meeting last spring about the park-partners application process but they were not asked about compliance, permit, etc.  The COC will request that representatives from DPR and the Volunteers in Action attend our November meeting to explain the process and what sort of oversight they offer. If necessary, they will ask the ANC to make the request on behalf of the COC.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Next meeting: November 16, 2009 at 7:30 p.m
